
 

          

  Victory Park Academy 
Wentworth Road 
Southend on Sea 

SS2 5LG 
 

Tel: 01702 904644 
 

Headteacher: Mr E Muca  
 
17th July 2024 
  
Dear Parent/Carer, 
  
Re: Summer Holiday Dates 

As we approach the end of another academic year, I am writing to inform you of the 
arrangements for the summer holidays and to thank you for your continued support throughout 
the year. 

Last Day of Term: 19th July 2024 
The final day of term will be 19th July 2024. School will finish at 13:00pm. Please ensure that your 
child is prepared for the end-of-year activities and that they have all necessary items for their 
departure. 

Summer Holidays Duration: 22nd July - 3rd September 2024 
The summer holidays will commence from 22nd July 2024, with students returning to school on 
4th September 2024. We hope you and your family have a restful and enjoyable break. There will 
be a staggered timetable on the 4th September 2024 as follows: 

• Primary Pupils – 08:45am – 14:15 pm  
• Year 10 and 11 Pupils – 08:45am – 12:00pm 
• Year 7, 8 and 9 Pupils - 11:45am – 14:15pm (LEAP & KS3) 

School lunch will be provided for all pupils. 

Important Reminders: 

• Reports and Feedback: End-of-year reports will be distributed by post on 18th July 2024. 
Please take some time to review your child’s progress with them. 

• School Uniform and Equipment: Please ensure that all school uniforms and equipment 
are ready for the new term. Any necessary updates or replacements should be made 
before the start of the new school year. 

Summer Activities and Resources: We encourage students to engage in various activities over 
the break, such as reading, outdoor play, and visiting educational sites. We also have a list of 
recommended books and activities available on our website. 



 

Return to School: School will reopen on 4th September 2024 at the time allocation above. We 
look forward to welcoming our students back and embarking on another exciting year of learning 
and growth. 

Thank you once again for your support and cooperation throughout the year. We wish you a 
safe, enjoyable, and fun-filled summer holiday. 

 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
Mr E Muca (Landi) 
Headteacher 
 
 


